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Meetings are the last Thursday of every month except November & December. 
Next regular meeting:  Thursday, January 31, 2013  will be held at MCL Cafeteria , 3630 South East street  
Indianapolis (US 31- N of Southern Plaza between Sumner & National). Meet for dinner at 6pm, meeting at 
7pm.   A Map Quest link is available on the IMC website – www.indymoparclub.com. 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
Indy Mopar Club Christmas Party December 9, 2012 

 
What a happy group 

  
Continued on page 4 

 

Brian Berkowitz, President 317.696.7533  Dave Sanders, Vice President 317.522.6848 
Mike Leyes, Treasurer 765.524.0326 Glenda Wallace, Secretary 317.839.9863 

Dave Watt, Communications Director 317.696.6071 
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INDY MOPAR CLUB MONTHLY MEETING, NOVEMBER 29, 2012 
WELCOME AND SIGN-IN :   
Sign-in was conducted by Jan Peel.  President, Brian Berkowitz, brought the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.   All 
members and guests were asked to introduce themselves. Attending were Brian Berkowitz, Bill Bratton, Ronda  
Cherry, Jack Collins, Dick & Dorinda Crawmer, Tony Fields, Dan Kelly, Tom & Teresa Kelly, Ed Leyes, Mike 
Leyes, Gary & Jessica McCormick, Scott Oller, David Opel, Jan Peel, Bob & Karen Rosenberger, Dave 
Sanders, Ken Scobel, Evan Springer, Bob Thomas, Mike, Vicki & Catie Wallace, Glenda & Tom Wallace, 
Steve Wisdom, Rick & Ginger Zimmerman, Dave Sanders son Corbin and their guest Wilson Warren, and 
guests Richard and Gary Bovey.   
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  
Glenda Wallace provided highlights of the October meeting. 
TREASURER’S REPORT AND MEMBERSHIP UPDATE:  
Mike Leyes: 
Balance as of October 25, 2012, was $2475.50. Income for November, 2012, was $0.00. Expenses for 
November, 2012, were $103.00. Balance as of November 29, 2012, was $2372.50. 
Membership: There were 76 members for 2012. 
Mike reported that it is now time to renew membership, which is $30. He stated that you can pay now, at the 
Christmas party on December 9th, or he will mail renewal info out to membership. 
COMMUNICATIONS REPORT:  
Dave Watt was not present at the meeting, and no communications information was available. 
EVENT CALENDER:  
Dave had no event information to circulate. About all car shows and cruise-ins have stopped for the season. 
Dave reminded the members about the surprise wedding anniversary party for Rick and Sue Eilert on Saturday, 
December 1st; however, it was also noted that Rick is very ill, and we should keep him in our prayers. 
Dave also provided information about an event called the Blanket Run, sponsored by God Speeds Rides in 
Brownsburg, set for Saturday, December 1st. New and gently used blankets will be collected. Anyone interested 
can drive any vehicle. The direction of the run is secret. Lunch is being provided. Red Bledsoe and John Cooper 
are involved in this event. 
EVENT ADVERTISING:  
Bill Bratton. Bill had nothing to report. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  
Brian Berkowitz: 

A. A recap of the Club hot dog roast held at the Kelly’s house was provided. There were 24 people 
present. It was chilly outside, but it was a nice night. There was a good campfire, good food, and lots of fun for 
those who attended. 

B. The Club Christmas party is December 9th. Only 38 members have signed up to attend. The cost is 
$16.00 per person, a gift exchange limited to $15.00, and there is a model car show. 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Brian Berkowitz: 

A. Brian asked if the members were interested in continuing to providing plaques for sponsors. He 
indicated that it is a nice gesture to those who help us. By a show of hands, the members agreed to continue 
plaques for our sponsors. 

B. An employee who works for Ken Mosier suffered multiple severe injuries when struck while riding 
his bicycle. The 22 year old man, Uriah Steffan, does not have a lot of funds, and the person who struck him 
had little or no insurance. Club members present at the meeting voted to send the young man $100. 

C. As far as car shows for 2013, Brian has had no contact with Fletcher Chrysler. Gary McCormick 
indicated that Champion is interested in doing a show, possibly July 18, 2013. Westgate Chrysler is already 
scheduled for September 7, 2013, as a cruise-in. 

D. Club shirts were voted on at the meeting, with the style being T-shirts, color blue with white silk 
screening. 
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Voting for 2013 officer nominees was conducted. The results are as follows: 
President - Ronda Cherry 
Vice President - Evan Springer 
Secretary - Dave Opel 
Treasurer - Mike Leyes 
Communications Director - Dave Watt 
Club member profile for newsletter and website: 
December - None 
January - Recap of the Christmas party 
February - to be announced 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
Respectfully submitted 
Glenda Wallace  

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
Member’s Update 

Rick Eilert passed away December 21, 2012 

 
 

  Susan Eilert wanted to express her appreciation to everyone who has called, emailed, and visited recently 
during Rick’s illness. He was blown away by the surprise anniversary party and she wanted to thank those who 
attended. 
Rick and Susan have been loyal supporters of the Indy Mopar Club for many years.  He will always be 
remembered.  Please keep Susan and their daughter, Amanda, in your prayers. 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
Member Birthdays and Anniversaries 

January Birthdays:  
Rick LaFollette, 1-4    Sheilla Collins, 1-11 
Butch Gillock, 1-19    Bob Gallup, 1-20 
Tom Wallace, 1-24 
January Anniversaries:   
Marshall and Evelyn Ferguson, 1-16 
Butch and Diane Gillock, 1-24 

 Congratulations to all! 
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Wonder what Santa is going to bring the little ones with their shining eyes. 

 

  
Will Santa bring something good to these people? 

 

  
Looks like some are really ready for Christmas! 

 

 
 

So many smiling faces, it was either a good time or they were up to some kind of mischief. 
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Ronda and Brian ready to call the numbers     Tom didn’t get to hang on to the Hemi sign very long 

  
Ginger and her gift                             The Four Mouseketeers???? 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
From the Internet:  This is a web-site featuring the original factory brochures for nearly every American car you 
have ever owned.  http://www.lov2xlr8.no/broch1.html   Pretty neat! 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

Upcoming Events – **Indy Mopar Club and others 
**January 31 2013, 7:00pm, Indy Mopar Club Meeting, MCL Cafeteria  

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
Tattler’s Corner     

It was good to see Ken Scobel at the meeting in November, and he reported that his cancer is 
under control.  Bob Rosenberger donated his 99 Dodge Stratus to Make A Wish. Jan was very 
surprised with a birthday cake after the meeting.  Thanks to all and am glad they didn’t put 
candles on it – would have set off the sprinkler system.�

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
Pictures were taken by Jan Peel – my apologies for the quality of some of the pictures. 
 
I would appreciate any news about our members that have attended other events and/or have had their cars or stories in 
other publications.  This is your newsletter, help me make it an even better one by sharing this kind of information so it 
can be published here.  You can contact me by E-mail Jpeel83719@aol.com or call me at 317-357-5760 or send it to me 
by mail: Jan Peel, 5128 E Rowney St, Indianapolis IN 46203-3741.  (Complaints may also be handled this way.  Be gentle 
when you do this please.) 
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